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Dear Senate Committee,
The creation of an Integrity Commission at a National level is
welcomed,
however citizens are sceptical of the political cartels to actually
self
regulate through commissions or any other apparatus designed by
themselves. Let the Senate Committee learn from the lessons in
Queensland.
The State counterpart, the CMC, was set up to investigate corrupt
politicians and public servants by the post Jo politicians to
attempt to
appease the people by allowing them someone other than the courts to
complain to. Courts cost money, especially costs orders by corrupt
judges and magistrates.
Since the creation of the CMC, the people of Queensland were under
the
misguided belief that they were now safe from the corrupt political
cartels, until of course the reporting requirements proved that the
people were not safe. The CMC were only investigating a very small
percentage (single digits) of complaints and prosecutions were
abysmally
small to completely absent. The CMC gave the corrupt Political
Cartels
operating in Queensland a free pass to abuse the people of
Queensland,
wilfully destroy the Queensland Environment and gave complete
control of
all Public Infrastructure to sell to corporations that have
sufficiently
bribed the cartels. The State of Queensland will never recover
financial
or environmentally from this premeditated disaster orchestrated by
the
Ruling class, the same ruling class that is establishing this
Commission
To counteract these appalling statistics, the CMC re-branded and
renamed
itself and opened up its scope to now investigate individuals.
Queensland under Jo and since "Jo the Corrupt" have been living in a
police state, having the only body that can regulate the corrupt
politicians opens its books to investigating individuals was far
from
necessary. The only reason the Political Cartels made this decision
to
now investigate individuals and essentially do the Job of the
Queensland
Police was to create ways to improve their statistics in their
reporting
disclosures to the media. Their agenda again was to mislead the
people
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into thinking that they were safe from the corrupt Political
cartels.
To cover-up the fact that the Queensland Government was not
regulating
itself, they changed the name and changed the job of the regulators.
The
first thing the former corruption fighters did to try and mislead
the
people into thinking that they were safe was go after high profile
cases
to get media attention on themselves. The statistics of the new body
are
significantly better while the regulation of corrupt politicians and
public servants is pathetically absent.
It would be a mistake for the National Integrity Commission to
investigate individuals, which is more than adequately covered by
the
Police services on a State and National Level. It is presumed that
the
Committee will do exactly the same thing as in Queensland and ignore
complaints against corrupt public servants and politicians and go
after
individuals to try and convince the people that the Political
Cartels
are being regulated.
By stating that the National Integrity Commission will investigate
Individuals, it is expected that the Commission is being designed to
fail, a classic and predictable outcome designed by the corrupt
ruling
elite to provide yet another layer of defence between them and the
tax
payers. The cancer rate of tax payers is doubling every 10 years due
to
the corruption of Politicians and the ruling class and the complete
lack
of self regulation. That's a lot of pissed off people wanting to
make
the corrupt political cartels pay for the mass murder and sickness
of
their families and communities. Will the National Integrity
Commission
go after the corrupt Public Servants and Cartels or go for the
public?
The Appointments will be made by the cartels for the cartels, so
this
system is already a failure as we have seen in Queensland. We can
expect
more cancer, sickness, foreign ownership and environmental
degradation
if the Committee is permitted to investigate the public, it needs to
investigate just public servants and politicians and let the corrupt

Select Committee on a National Integrity Commission
Submission 2

Poolice investigate the private sector.

-Adam Presnell

